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THANK YOU (AGAIN) COLDWATER 
 
Thank you again Coldwater!  The month of November saw 
much activity at the Coldwater Legion, focused for the most 
part on Remembrance and Veterans appreciation.  The 
month began with our annual Veterans Appreciation 
Dinner on November 3, with a special musical performance 
by the Georgian Sound Big Band.  The event was well 
attended and everyone had a great time.  A Branch Colour 
Party also took part in a special Remembrance Service the 
next day at St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church.  Then our 
annual Remembrance Day ceremony was held at the 
Cenotaph on the 11th, also very well attended despite a 
weather forecast of chilling temperature and snow squalls. 
Thank you to all who attended.  This year's ceremony was 
particularly significant since we commemorated the 100th 
anniversary of the signing of the 1918 Armistice that put an 
end to the Great War.  In Coldwater, we marked this 
important milestone with the unveiling of a plaque with the 
names of the 23 local soldiers who made the ultimate 
sacrifice in the First World War.  And on a national level, 
people from communities across the country – including 
Coldwater - rang church bells 100 times at sunset on 
November 11, as part of the Bells of Peace initiative to mark 
the 100th anniversary of the 1918 Armistice.    As Remembrance Day also signalled the end of this year's 

Poppy Campaign, we wish to thank the many groups, local 
businesses and individuals who contributed in so many 
ways to the Coldwater Legion's Poppy Campaign.  Thank 
you to those Navy, Army and Air Force personnel from CFB 
Borden who marched and stood on parade with our local 
participants, and to those who attended as spectators.  
Thank you to the members of our Ladies Auxiliary who, 
may I remind you, do so much more than making these 
tasty little sandwiches.  And finally, thank you to all of you 
who contributed in any way to our Remembrance 
activities, even if it was simply by wearing a Poppy during 
those few November weeks.   
Of course, with the end of our Poppy Campaign and 
Remembrance activities comes the preparation for the 
Holiday season.  Members of the Executive of the 
Coldwater Branch wish you all a very Merry Christmas and 
a Happy New Year!  We hope to see many of you at our 
President's New Year's Levee on January 1st.
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A Branch Colour Party took part in a special 
Remembrance Service on Sunday November 4th at St. 
Andrew's Presbyterian Church.  Left to tight: Comrades 
Dave Robitaille; Norm Marion; Rick Morse; Betty-Jean 
Murray; and Wayne Tutt. (Photo by Carol Tutt) 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
Let me begin with thanks to 
everyone who took part in our 
Poppy Campaign and 
Remembrance Services.  Did you 
hear the Bells Peeling throughout 
the town at dusk on the 11th?  
What a great impact everyone’s 
co-operation over the month of 
November has prepared for our Veterans.  We began with 
a lovely hot roast beef plate for our Veterans’ Appreciation 
Dinner, capably prepared by Jane Lauder and her crew and 
then supported in serving by cadets from 724 "Midland 
Lions" Royal Canadian Air Cadet Squadron, with wonderful 
music by the Georgian Sound Big Band to top off the 
evening.  I don’t think we can improve on that next year.  
This was followed with a lovely Remembrance Church 
Service where Rev. Giurin of St. Andrew’s Presbyterian 
Church took part and thrilled us with his musical talents on 
the drums.  And, what a lovely sunny day it was later for our 
Branch Colour Party to lead the parade in Waubaushene, 
closely followed by the Midland Pipes and Drums.  Having 
the pipes and drums supporting you makes it so easy to lift 
your feet for marching.  Almost euphoric.  Follow that lovely 
Sunday with Remembrance Day on the 11th and the many 
who turned out to enjoy the parade and our ceremony.  
Another event that will be hard to repeat.  Unveiling of the 
Armistice Remembrance Plaque by 1st VP Norm Marion and 
Mayor Mike Burkett put a very emotional touch to 
acknowledging the 23 men from the Coldwater area who 
made the ultimate sacrifice for our country in the Great 
War.  How better can we thank them?  How can we ever 
expect to better that?  Our Poppy Campaign from October 
26 through November 10 was very successful.  I am very 
grateful to the members of our Branch and Ladies Auxiliary 
who took part in ‘tagging’ in support of our Veterans.  
However, the fact that we had five local residents who are 
not members of our Branch who came out to devote some 
of their volunteer hours to ‘tag’ is far beyond my ability to 
offer sufficient thanks.  This was such a touching tribute to 
our Veterans and our Branch Executive.  I am pleased to tell 
you that everyone’s effort was rewarded with a total 
collection of roughly $12,000, which will be utilized in 
support of any veteran or veteran’s family in need of 
additional support.  We definitely fulfilled our Royal 
Canadian Legion mandate for 2018 and wish to thank all the 
residents and guests of Coldwater who contributed to this 
mission.  Truly, we couldn’t have done it without you. 
You may have heard that our Branch building is in need of 
a new roof.  We are all hard at work trying to raise the 
necessary funds to complete the worst section before the 

bitter cold and snow of winter sets in.  In aid of that, on 
Sunday, December 9 we are hosting a ‘Raise the Roof - 
Silent/Not So Silent Auction’ beginning at 2 p.m. with 
entertainment by The Chapmans who were sold out the last 
time they visited our Branch.  Well actually not "sold out", 
more of a "chair out" as there is no cost to come in and 
enjoy their music.  But once you hear them you will want to 
stay and take part for the whole afternoon.  The canteen 
will be serving that day, too.  Enjoy some wings so you don’t 
need to hurry home to make dinner.  And then we have a 
special program set for Saturday, December 22, our last 
open day before Christmas.  To say we are excited about 
our program taking us into January and the New Year’s Day 
Levee would be an understatement.  This year’s Levee will 
be held on the ground level in the Club Room, so please 
remember to come by and salute the New Year with a little 
glass of ‘Moose Milk’, and bring the family. 
I would like to thank the entire Executive of Branch 270 
Coldwater, our inimitable Bar Stewards, and the members 
of the Ladies Auxiliary for the fantastic job they have done 
to bring our Branch around to being a very viable entity.  
Without their many hours of devotion and constant 
‘volunteering’ over this past year we would not be able to 
provide these events for your enjoyment.  Working 
together achieves better ends. 
I have so much more to tell you about, but Norm won’t let 
me as I am beyond my word allowance, so please stay 
tuned for bits and pieces around the Branch.  Watch the 
BIDDY!  Things are happening! 
For now, may I wish you and your families a very Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year, and above all a very safe 
Holiday Season. 
 
Yours in Comradeship, 
Betty-Jean Murray, President 
 

 

GENERAL MEETING 

The next General Meeting will be 

on Wednesday, January 23, 

beginning at 6:30 p.m.  Branch 

General Meetings take place on 

the fourth Wednesday of each 

month, from September to June, 

in the upstairs hall at 6:30 p.m.  
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MEMBERSHIP/BURSARY REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Wayne Tutt, Membership/Bursary 
Chairperson 
Hello comrades, 
Our membership stands at 280.  We have 4 Life, 45 
Ordinary, 149 Associate, and 82 Affiliate. 
As of November 20, 2018, we have had 48% of our 
members re-new.  We finished with 82% last year.   
I wish to welcome Darren Hogan, Denise Hogan, Mike 
Knelson, and Nola Logan - Knelson who are new members. 
Please make them feel welcome. 
I would ask each of you to ask just one family member or 
friend to join our branch.  I feel that this is a wonderful 
organization, and we have a great branch. 
If you have changed your address, phone number, e-mail, 
or your name, please let me know and I will update your 
file. 
 

BAR MANAGER REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Maggie Murphy, Bar Manager 
Nothing special to report this month.  As always, we are 
looking for volunteers not only for our bar, but for any little 
job you might be interested in helping with. Volunteering 
not only makes a person feel good, it's humbling to look 
back on your day and know you made a difference in 
someone's life. 

 

WAYS & MEANS / ENTERTAINMENT REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Carol Baird, Entertainment/Ways & 
Means Chairperson 
December the 1st we have Len Murphy in our clubroom 
from 2-6.   December 9th is a big one for us.  We have a roof 
to pay for and we are having a fundraiser.  We have the 
Chapman Family band from 2-6 in our clubroom.  We will 
be having a silent auction and a 50/50 draw.  The canteen 
will be closed except for chicken wings, with all proceeds 
going towards the raise the roof.  If any member can donate 
a gift certificate or a bottle for our silent auction it would 
be much appreciated. On the 22nd of December we will be 
having a Christmas party and we are raffling off a 50 inch 
TV.  Tickets are $5 each or 3 for $10.  Entertainment by Jim 
S. and friends.  2-6.   For the Levee this year we have Even 
Steven for entertainment 1-5.  This year it will be in the Club 
Room.  Come out for a fun time with some Moose Milk and 
food. I wish everybody a Very Merry Christmas and a Happy 
and healthy New Year.  
 

BRANCH HISTORIAN REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Branch Historian 
Donations for the Armistice 100 plaque continued to trickle 
in this month.  So far we have received more than $5,000 
in direct donations resulting from the letter-writing 
campaign, for a total of $6,126.35.  The invoice for the 
plaque itself has been paid: $1,977.50, and the invoice for 
the landscaping (approximately the same) is being 
processed.  Any leftover donation money will be spent on 
"plaque-related" expenses, such as a plaque update or a 
plaque for Second World War Killed in Action. 

THE MAPLE LEAF 
The Maple Leaf is the award-winning newsletter 

of Royal Canadian Legion Branch 270 Coldwater, 

published each month in the first week of the 

month.  It is primarily an internal communication 

tool through which the Branch Executive and 

Committee Chairpersons disseminate 

information and report to the membership on 

their respective activities.  Opinions expressed in 

feature articles are those of the writers and do 

not imply endorsement by the Branch or the 

Legion. 

Committee reports and pre-arranged article 

submissions must be received no later than the 

21st of each month in order to be published in the 

following month's issue.  Please submit by email 

addressed to:  Branch PRO – Maple Leaf at 

branch270@rogers.com . 

 

Coldwater Legion President Betty-Jean Murray (left) and 
plaque project coordinator Norm Marion pose by the 
newly unveiled plaque with the names of the local 
soldiers who lost their lives in the First World War. 
(Photo by Carol Tutt) 
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PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Norm Marion, Public Relations 
Officer 
THE MAPLE LEAF:  At the last General Meeting I thanked the 
committee chairs for submitting their monthly reports and 
keeping the Maple Leaf interesting and relevant.  But I 
neglected to mention the contribution of Rosalie Pratt, 
whose articles on our Veterans and key members are very 
well received by our readership.  Thank you Rosalie for your 
contribution.   
REMEMBRANCE DAY: I want to thank everyone who 
contributed in any way to our Remembrance activities in 
November, including the Poppy Campaign, the Veterans 
Dinner, our Remembrance Day Ceremony, and the peeling 
of the Bells of Peace.  People think of Public Relations work 
as newspaper articles and TV interviews.  But in terms of 
promoting the Branch and the Legion to the local 
community, nothing can match successful events like we 
put together in November.  Thank you all. 
SCRAPBOOKS: A few people have enquired about getting 
copies of the Branch Scrapbooks.  This was something that 
we considered when we decided to produce the annual 
Scrapbook in a printable format.  Unfortunately it would be 
hard to come up with a set price as the number of pages 
will vary from year to year.  But the plan is to make them 
available at a reasonable price.  Perhaps cost + 5%.      
   

 

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Dave Robitaille, Sergeant-at-Arms 
First a big thank you to all the participants in our November 
11 Parade, and also other members that put on the uniform 
for the day.  
If you wish to take part in our regular branch parades, 
whether with the Colour Party or as a marcher, please let 
me know: (705) 241-6415. 

 
SICK & VISITING REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Betty-Anne Burnie, Sick and Visiting 
Chairperson 
I have been keeping in touch with those I know are ill or not 
well.  If there are any issues that require my attention 
please let me know.  Home phone (705) 686-3270 or email 
bburnie6@hotmail.com. 

 

CALL FOR PROPOSALS 

BRANCH CANTEEN 

OPERATOR 

The Executive Committee of the Royal Canadian 

Legion Branch 270 Coldwater is accepting 

proposals for the opportunity to rent the Branch 

Clubroom Canteen. 

Applicants should be prepared to operate the 

Canteen to accommodate the Clubroom hours 

and to provide a menu suitable for workers and 

families.  Branch 270 Canteen is open for lunch 

and dinner Tuesday to Saturday and sometimes 

Sunday.  If appropriate during winter, Sunday 

Brunch may be considered.  The successful 

operator will be required to provide proof of the 

appropriate insurance. 

Written proposals delivered by Canada Post to 

RCL Branch 270, 2 Michael Anne Drive, PO 

Box 89, Coldwater, Ontario, L0K 1E0 or 

emailed under title "PROPOSAL" to 

branch270@rogers.com will be accepted up to 5 

p.m. Saturday, January 19, 2019. 

 

Sergeant Aria Rodbard from 724 "Midland Lions" Royal 

Canadian Air Cadet Squadron, helped serve meals 

during the Veterans Appreciation Dinner.  Sitting at the 

table is Comrade Glenn Wood 

mailto:bburnie6@hotmail.com
mailto:branch270@rogers.com
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SERVICE OFFICER REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Randy Rice, Service Officer 
Are you a Veteran who has or is receiving a disability for 
hearing loss? Veterans Affairs Canada (VAC) has reviewed 
hearing loss disability awards and you may be eligible for an 
increase.  For further information please contact VAC or the 
provincial service officer Sherry Culling at: 
Email sculling@on.legion.ca   Tel. (Toll free) 1+888-207-
2206  Tel. 705-472-8650, or VAC directly at:  
(English) 1+866-522-2122, or (French) 1+866-522-2022.  It's 
worth the call ! 

 
SPORTS OFFICER REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Bob Gourlie, Sports Officer 
Comrades, 
Zone Sports have started.  The cribbage tournament was 
cancelled due to not enough teams.  However the team 
from Coldwater is eligible for the District Tournament.  
Zone 8 Ball will be held on Dec 8 in Midland and Darts will 
be Jan 6 in Victoria Harbour. 
We are looking to have a Fun Sports Day on Feb 2 to try to 
raise funds for the Branch roof.  I am not available that day 
so we are looking for someone to help take charge of an 
event.  It has not been decided yet what we will do.  We 
could do a Fun Darts tournament or maybe even a 
Triathlon.  Anyone interested please contact me at 
robertgourlie@gmail.com or 705-715-2368. 
 

POPPY REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Betty-Jean Murray, President 
Poppy Campaign was again a welcome success this year for 
Branch 270 Coldwater.  I wish to thank the 29 people who 
took some time to volunteer from their days to ‘tag’ for the 
Veterans.  Included in that 29 were Branch members, some 
Ladies Auxiliary members but most impressive were five 
local residents who have no affiliation with the Branch, they 
just felt it was something they would like to do to say ‘thank 
you’ to the many Veterans in our area and to show their 
gratitude for those 23 local men we know of who laid down 
their lives 100 years ago so we could enjoy the freedom we 
do today.  Very generous of you Coldwater Residents, thank 
you very much.  A lesson to be learned here by our 
members. 
And the generosity of Coldwater residents and guests does 
not end there.  I am pleased to say the people of Coldwater 
donated approximately $12,000 to the Poppy Fund for 
which we say a huge ‘thank you’.  As I am sure you know, 
Poppy Funds are Trust Funds used exclusively for the 
benefit of Veterans and Veterans’ families who need a little 
help over the year. 

As well as thanking the ‘taggers’ and the ‘donators’, I would 
like to thank Pat Sinclair for her help with the Window 
Displays, Wreaths and contributions from local businesses.  
Poppy is a big job in a very limited time period but Pat gave 
her all to get it done.  Thank you Pat.  Thanks also to Betty 
Anne Burnie for instructing her helpers on how to line up 
the wreaths so each wreath was being laid by the correct 
family.  That can get confusing. 
Thanks George Sinclair for taking over the mike on 
Remembrance Day so that I was available to march with the 
Branch Colour Party.  Carrying our Colours is a very 
meaningful part of Parade, so thanks also to the other 
carriers – Wayne Tutt, Cathy Larkins, Norm Marion, Cpl 
Steven Godfrey, and our Sgt-at-Arms for the Parade, Rick 
Morse.  Our regular Sgt-at-Arms, Dave Robitaille, was 
Parade Marshal for the day.  Thanks to Norm, of course, for 
producing the Branch Program.  With 200 printed and half 
of the townspeople not able to have one, it would indicate 
it was a well-received Ceremony.  Thanks everyone for 
making our Poppy Campaign and Remembrance Day a 
success, and thanks once again to the Ladies Auxiliary for 
putting on a delightful lunch after the service. 

 

TREASURER REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Annie McArthur, 
Treasurer 
As of November 28, 2018 the General Account has 
$25,110.04, the Building Account $11,651.82, and the 
Nevada Account $438.66. 

Branch Membership Chairperson, Wayne Tutt (left), 

and Master of Ceremony George Sinclair (right) pose 

with Comrade Tom Thompson after he was presented 

his Legion's 55-year service bar during the Branch's 

annual Veterans Appreciation Dinner on November 3.   

mailto:sculling@on.legion.ca
mailto:robertgourlie@gmail.com
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YOUTH EDUCATION REPORT 
Submitted by Comrade Debbie Robitaille, Youth Education 
Co-Chair 
First off, the local children's participation and effort for 
Remembrance Day was incredible. For everyone that came 
upstairs at the branch, you all had the opportunity to see 
the great posters, poems and some tear jerking essays. I 
know I am happy I did not have to choose the winners.  I 
would like to give a shout-out to the volunteers who took 
the time to hang the posters and essays, and those who 
came and judged them. Your time is really appreciated.  
Financially, a proposal and acceptance was given for 
$100.00 towards the white sashes that the kids could 
decorate and participate within the parade with us.  This 
was a huge success.  The ribbon cost $43.21 and provided 
us with 57 sashes. Forty sashes were picked up by the 
children and 30 came and walked the parade with us. They 
really liked it and want to do it again next year.  We also 
used $30.00 for hot chocolate provided by country style.  
Total cost: $73.21 
I would like to thank Dorothy Gerard for taking the time to 
cut the ribbon into the sashes and sewing them for us. 
Early in the New Year we will be asking for volunteers for 
judging the Public Speaking competitions taking place at 
our Branch this winter.  We have the Branch competition 
late February or early March and the Area competition 
which includes participants from Districts C-D-E on Sunday, 
April 28, 2019.  Please put the word out that we need some 
volunteers who like to listen. 
 

NOTE OF APPRECIATION 
Submitted by Comrade A.R. (Tom) Thompson, CD 
I would personally like to thank the following comrades and 
friends for their astute assistance during my recent 
operation and Bazaar injury since August 2018.  I'll be 
eternally grateful to you all: 
 
Grant McGuire – Passenger support to doctors' 
appointments 
Kathy Larkins – In home assistance and support 
Joe Nimens – Electronic and in-home support 
Betty-Jean Murray – In-home support 
Randy Rice – Astute Service Officer support 
Betty-Anne Burnie – Wheelchair support 
Wayne Tutt – Wheelchair support 
Norm Marion – Wheelchair support and driving 
Sister Bernice King – In-home support 
Brother Don Roberts – Financial advice 
Gill and Carol Baird – Transport Toronto and morale 
support 
George and Pat Sinclair – Morale support 
Greg Switzer – Morale support 
Helping Hands Staff – Coldwater Seniors Apartments – In-
home support 
Bandage nurses – CCAC staff 
Maria Cadeau – Manager Coldwater Seniors Apartments – 
In-home support 
Len Schuler – Superintendent Coldwater Seniors 
Apartments 
Jim Frizzel – Electrical support 
 
Regret if I missed anyone. 

 

HAPPENING AT THE LEGION  

 
Join us for weekly activities at the Branch. 

 
Sun/Mon – Closed 
Tues –  1:30 to 4 p.m. Euchre league 
 7 to 9 p.m. Cribbage league 
Wed -  7:30 to 10 p.m. Darts league 
Thurs -  1 to 2 p.m. Shuffleboard 
 7:30 to 10 p.m. Darts league 

Fri - 6 to 9 p.m. Steak Darts. 

Branch Colour Party leading and supported by Pipes and 

Drums from 724 "Midland Lions" Royal Canadian Air 

Cadet Squadron, the parade marches past the reviewing 

stand on Remembrance Day.  Among the people who 

joined in the parade were 30 children from the Coldwater 

Public School.  



The Maple Leaf   December 2018 
 

Royal Canadian Legion Branch 270 ~ 9 ~ Coldwater, Ontario 

 



The Maple Leaf   December 2018 
 

Royal Canadian Legion Branch 270 ~ 10 ~ Coldwater, Ontario 

LADIES AUXILIARY 
Submitted by Comrade Anne McArthur, President of the 
Ladies Auxiliary Branch 270  

 
November was a busy month. 
Thank you to all the Ladies 
Auxiliary and Branch 
members that helped with 
preparation for Veterans 
Dinner and Remembrance 
Day. 
We held our Annual Fall/ 
Christmas Bazaar on 
November 24, 2018, which 
was a huge success. This 
success was due to all the 

members who helped by donating time, items, and baked 
goods. Thank you to all that were able to help. I would love 
to list all the people who helped but would truly regret if I 
missed any one.  A great big thank you to the merchants 
who donated prizes and to the community for attending 
this event.  
Our next General Meeting is Tuesday December 18, 2018 
at 6:30 pm. There will be a Pot Luck Dinner at 6 p.m. We 
will be having Secret Santa again, so those who wish to 
participate bring a gift of $10.00 or less. We hope to have a 
special visitor at this meeting. 
The President’s Levee is on January 1st at the Branch. We 
will be preparing a Luncheon for this, so if you are able to 
assist with preparation and serving please let us know. 
There will be a sign-up sheet on the LA board at the Branch.   
 At this time of the year we need to help and give to those 
less fortunate then us. Wishing everyone a Merry Christmas 
and Happy New Year. 
 

 

 
“Remember that the happiest people are 
not those getting more, but those giving 
more” 
H. Jackson Brown Jr.  
 
Yours in Comradeship, 
Anne McArthur, LA President Branch 270 
 
 

  

A special thank-you goes to 

the members of the Branch's 

Ladies Auxiliary who, once 

again, put together a 

wonderful meal and took 

care of so many details in 

the setting up of the 

Veterans Appreciation 

Dinner.  Left to right: Janis 

Cronin, Jennine Crowe, 

Marcia Leblanc, Debbie 

Robitaille, Pat Sinclair, 

Donna Packer, Annie 

McArthur, Karen Dravis, 

Debbie Southorn, and Jane 

Lauder 
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INTRODUCING VETERAN TAMARA ASHLEY 
GIFFIN 

Submitted by Comrade Rosalie J. Pratt 
 
Comrade Tamara chose a military career in 2017 as this 
affiliation allows her to pursue her passion to learn new 
skills and broaden her horizons.  Private Tamara serves with 
a Reserve unit of the Canadian Armed Forces based in 
Toronto.  At the time of her enlistment this was the closest 
service branch to her then place of residence. 
As a member of the 32 Service Battalion, Comrade Tamara 
recalls her arrival.  The procedures were “well-structured, 
and there was great leadership” which helped with some 
confusing early days.  At times she was unsure of exactly 
what she would be doing but excited to commence with 
new duties and participate in fresh opportunities.  She 
recalls feeling overwhelmed as she learned rank structure, 
drill exercises and balanced the advice of many persons in 
her unit offering suggestions and tips regarding life in the 
Reserves.   
A cook in training, she is home-based and is continuing to 
learn new aspects of her job which she hopes will lead to 
an opportunity of a future deployment from coast to coast 
to coast in Canada and elsewhere in the world. 
Comrade Tamara currently serves in the Reserves every 
Thursday evening plus engages in occasional weekend 
courses.  This relationship allows her to pursue a civilian 

career.   Her long-range plan is to operate, along with her 
husband, a family diner offering a menu featuring meals 
made with their farm-raised animals and produce.  
Eventually, this will mean relocation to Rock Springs (forty 
minutes west of Ottawa).   
An avid sports person, along with her fellow Reservists, she 
enjoys sharing her leisure time participating in a number of 
‘ball’ sport activities including soccer, basketball, volleyball, 
and baseball.  When not on a ‘sports court’, Comrade 
Tamara stays in touch with the family with cellular 
telephone connection.  
Comrade Tamara proudly shared one of her most 
memorable experiences; the May 2018 Mess Dinner where 
she convened with higher ranked persons, and met with 
numerous retired Veterans who willingly shared with her 
their past military experiences.   
In drawing the interview to a close, Comrade Tamara stated 
that her choice to serve our country will undoubtedly 
influence her future decisions and possible career path.   
As a new member of Branch 270, Comrade Tamara looks 
forward to being of service and as she continues to develop 
new skills by pursuing volunteer opportunities.  A little 
hesitant at first about granting an interview, she remarked 
that it was ‘’fair, and not too personal”. 
 
We thank you for your service. 
 

Private Tamara Giffin (left) with her three Air Cadet daughters (left to right), Josie, Orah, and Jenna. 
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TUESDAY AFTERNOON EUCHRE 
 
November 6 
High Hand – Elva Laughlin 
Lone Hand – Jean Carson 
Low Hand – Betty-Anne Burnie 
Prize – Vickie Watson 
 
November 20 
High Hand – Bev Richards 
Lone Hand – Joyce Witmer 
Low Hand – Georgie Waterson 
Prize – Joyce Witmer 
 
November 27 
High Hand – Betty-Anne Burnie 
Lone Hand – Bev Richardson 
Low Hand – Anne Stock 
Prize – Bill Stock 
 
 

TUESDAY NIGHT CRIBBAGE 
 
November 13 
1. Ross Pipher 
2. Marie Kinnear 
3. Barry Emo 
4. Bill Kinnear 
Sunshine: Doug Bennett 
 
November 20 
1. Doug Bennett 
2. Carl Swanson 
3. Marie Kinnear 
4. Robert Hogean 
Sunshine: Teresa Beniston 
 
November 27 
1. Robert Hogean  
2. Ross Pipher 
3. Bill Kinnear 
4. Doug Bennett 
Sunshine: Bill Kinnear 
 

 
 

TUESDAY NIGHT POOL 
 
November 20 (wins) 
Kari Malmstrom (4) 
Louise Dearman (1) 
Tom Dearman (1) 
Maggie Murphy (1) 
 
November 27 (wins) 
Tom Dearman (3) 
Louise Dearman (2) 
Kari Malmstrom (2) 
Teresa Beniston (2) 
Larry Hutchinson (1) 
 

THURSDAY SHUFFLEBOARD 
 
November 1 
First – Betty-Anne & Brian  
Second – Heather & Lloyd 
Sunshine - Maggie 
 
November 8 
First – Maggie & Betty-Anne 
Second – Heather & Vicky 
Third – Lloyd & Ellen 
Sunshine – Heather 
 
November 22 
First – Lloyd 
Second – Brian 
Third – Maggie 
Sunshine – Maggie 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT STEAK DARTS 
 
November 2 
1. Rick  
2. Teresa 
3. Kari 
4. Angie 
5. Kari 
6. Lorne 
Sunshine – Ralph 
 
 

November 9 
1. Larry 
2. Jennine 
3. Gill 
4. Frank 
5. Lorne 
6. Tom 
Sunshine – Gene 
 
November 16 
1. Amy 
2. Lee 
3. Frank 
4. Frank 
5. Kathy 
6. Kathy 
Sunshine – Gene 
 
November 23 
1. Tootie 
2. Angie 
3. Angie 
4. Rick 
5. Rick 
6. Gill M. 
Sunshine – Tootie 
 

MEAT DRAW 
 
November 13 
1. Gary Perryman 
2. Jack Lauder 
3. Judith Pacey 
4. Patrick Murtha 
5. Bea Saramack 
6. Betty-Jean Murray 
7. Rick Yule 
8. Dave Stoneman 
9. Brenda Yule 
10. Donna Packer 
11. Angie Marshal 
 

SPORTS AT BRANCH 270 
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